
Back to work…Finally
Goodwill has not opened officially yet, but they have gotten
us back to work and hired seven new people. At the moment, I
am putting clothes onto racks while everyone else is filling
up racks and sorting clothes. Working full-time is a different
experience and after working just one week at full0time, I am
not used to it. My legs have finally stopped hurting after
work, but my feet still hurt after only a couple of hours
walking around. I have gotten very lazy around the house right
now, since standing on my feet after work is very difficult to
stand in front of the sink for about 15 minutes. By the time I
am finally used to the full-time, eight hours on my feet, I
will be back to my cashier position with only a couple of days
a week and even less hours a day. � I was supposed to be
either working in the back as a full-time sorter or going
through the housewares, but that for some reason didn’t work
out. Then I was going to be a head cashier, but that didn’t
pull through either. I am not sure why, since Sarah, the
manager, said to everyone who had be hired back that we would
get first pick because we had waited so long to be back to
work. Obviously, that did not happen for me and I am still a
cashier. I  am full-time at the moment, up until the store
opens, and then my hours will be cut.

Because of all the bills Tony and I have building up, I will
have to find something else to do as well. Tony’s hours are
being cut at KFC because they are not staying open as late and
we keep having bills added to our already long list of bills.
Next month, we have to add the electric bill to out list and
then probably shortly after that, we will start paying rent
for the house. We are staying at his parents’ old house and
thankfully, they weren’t making us pay anything because I was
not getting a lot of hours at work. Then, when Sarah and Sue
went to work at the new store, I started getting more hours at
the outlet store, so we had to get the gas in our name and
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start paying that. Once again, things changed for the worse,
Sarah and Sue had to stop working at the new store because
things became a standstill, so they came back to work and my
hours were once again cut. We are hoping that things will
change, that we can find jobs, either a second job or one that
is full-time that will help us through this tough time. We are
willing to stretch our food, just to make sure our cat and
frog will be comfortable and have enough food. Our animals are
so important to us and we want them to be happy. �


